Gonzalez, Osniel

From: Gordon Sokoloff <gordons360@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, August 6, 2025 1:20 PM

To: Board of Architects **Subject:** The Phonetia project.

CAUTION: External Sender. Please do not click on links or open attachments from senders you do not trust.

Dear Members of the Board of Architects

I am dismayed to learn that this Phonetia behemoth is once again being presented in front of your Board without any significant changes to the originally opposed plan which violated MANY zoning codes which others, including Bonnie Bolton have brought to your attention.

I am conveying my support for your Board to try to find a common ground in which a building can be constructed that will preserve the precious garden and the variety of plants and trees that have been deemed sacred to this special property. Certainly something can be reconfigured that will satisfy the developer AND those preservationists who desire to protect and preserve this most special, iconic garden.

Thank you for your consideration and I'm hopeful you'll encourage the developer to go back to the drawing board, - and at the very least, please consider having the developer abide by the zoning codes that should be enforced by your Board as a matter of simple protocol, - to protect our City from over development.

Sincerely yours,

Gordon D. Sokoloff, DDS. 305-788-0828 Sent from my ipad